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The Nassau County Department of Public Works (DPW) encourages Minority and Women-
Owned Business Enterprises (M/WBESs) and Section 3 Participation in the Bay Park / East
Rockaway Final Design Services Project.

To support participation, a Pre-Proposal Conference and Networking Session was held at 1:00
p.m. on Thursday June 29, 2017 in the Ceremonial Room in the Theodore Roosevelt Executive
and Legislative Building, 1550 Franklin Avenue, Mineola, New York 11501. The conference was
followed by an MWBE/Section 3 Networking Session. The following written responses to
guestions posed during the conference are offered here. The questions asked during the
conference are shown in bold font and the answers are shown in plain font under each question.

The Pre-Proposal Conference sign-in sheets, PowerPoint presentation, this Q and A sheet and
additional documentation will also be available via Addenda and on the DPW'’s website at:
https://www.nassaucountyny.gov/3914/CDBG-DR-Bay-Park-East-Rockaway.

1. Q. How should the Respondent factor into the technical approach and cost proposal
permits that are dependent on contractor means of methods?

A. Permits that are dependent on contractor means and methods would need to be
identified early during the design process by the designer. Such permitting needs would
be handled on a case-by-case basis.
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